
Damascus  In  This  Generation
Will Cease Being A City

 The Prophecy of Damascus
 

This  generation  is  prophesied  to  be  the  worst  of  all
generations from the start of the Nimrod military academy
shown  in  Genesis  10,  which  came  from  the  sons  of  Noah,
starting in the year 1998 BY.

 

It took only 220 years from the flood for mankind to fall back
into God worship and continual wars that were started by Cain.

 

Being evil as the Gods brought the first murder, and being
evil  as  the  Gods  has  brought  continual  wars.  The  whole
religious world is asleep to what they are doing to cause the
wars.

Genesis 3:1-5

1 Now the serpent was more subtle and crafty than any beast of
the field which Yahweh had made. And she said to the woman;
Has Yahweh indeed said: You shall not eat of every tree of the
garden?

2 And the woman said to the serpent; We may eat the fruit of
the trees of the garden;

3 But of the fruit of the tree which is in the midst of the
garden, Yahweh has said: You shall not eat it, nor shall you
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touch it, or you will die.

4 And the serpent said to the woman; You will not surely die.

5 For He knows that in the day you eat of it, your eyes will
be  opened,  and  you  will  be  as  Gods  (elohim),  knowing
Righteousness  and  evil.

 

Notice verse 5: evil as the Gods. Sin did not stop with Adam.
Did you catch that? Evil as the Gods; not Righteous like
Yahweh. Not as the Savior Yahshua told us to be.

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
Righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

 

All the world has gone the way of Cain; evil as the Gods, as
shown in the Inspired Words of Yahdah and in Genesis.

Yahdah 1:10-11

10 But these speak evil of those things which they do not
understand; but what they know naturally; instinctively, like
brute beasts, In those things they corrupt themselves.

11 Woe to them! For they have gone in the way of Cain, have
run  greedily  in  the  error  of  Balaam  for  reward,  and  are
sentenced to the perishing in the rebellion of Korah!

Genesis 4:6

6 So Yahweh said to Cain: Why are you angry? Why are you
downcast?

 

Did you get that point? Why angry? Showing there is a reason



and an answer. Notice the answer that 4,199 religions refuse
to follow.

Genesis 4:7-8

7 If you do Righteousness, will you not be acceptable? And if
you do not do Righteousness, sin is crouching at your door.
The desire to sin is with you, but you must overcome it!

8 Now Cain talked with Abel his brother; and it came to pass,
when they were spread abroad, that Cain rose against Abel his
brother and killed him.

 

The same is taking place all over the world today.

 

The reason is the same. 4,199 religions are refusing Yahweh’s
Righteousness.  They  are  practicing  evil  as  the  Gods—God
worship, as did Cain.

Yahdah 1:11

…for they have all gone the way of Cain…

Genesis 4:14

Surely You have driven me out this day from the face of the
ground; I shall not be seen by Your Face. I shall be a
fugitive and a vagabond on the earth, for there shall be
continual war, vengeance, and retaliation.

 

Verse 14: notice continual war and retaliation, and they will
not repent!

Revelation 9:20-21

20 And the rest of the men who were not killed by these



plagues, still did not repent of the works of their hands,
that  they  should  not  worship  demons,  and  Gods  (elohim,
teraphim) of gold, and silver, and brass, and stone, and of
wood: which can neither see, nor hear, nor walk;

21 Neither did they repent of their murders, nor of their
sorceries, nor of their fornication, nor of their thefts.

 

Wake up world! You are worshipping Satan and the Gods. They
are leading you to destruction.

 

Yahweh’s Warning

To All Mankind
 

Please study these warnings because they show us the way to
peace, joy, rejoicing and the way to be acceptable to each
other and Yahweh Eternally.

 

Notice:

Genesis 4:7

If you do Righteousness, will you not be acceptable? And if
you do not do Righteousness, sin is crouching at your door.
The desire to sin is with you, but you must overcome it!

 

Sin?



 

I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8, 10-11, 15

4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh
was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

10 In this the Children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice Righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not love his neighbor!

11 For this is the Message that you heard from the beginning,
that we should love one another.

15 Whoever hates his neighbor is a murderer; and you know that
no murderer has eternal life abiding in him.

 

Verse 11: this is the Message taught to Adam in the beginning
and was still being taught by the Apostles in the year 90 AY,
twenty years after the Temple was moved to Rome.

 

Remember

In The Beginning
 



I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8, 10

4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh
was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

10 In this the Children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice Righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not love his neighbor!

 

Compare! In the beginning.

 

Genesis 2:9

And out of the ground Yahweh made every tree grow that is
pleasant to the sight, and desirable for food. The Tree of
Life was in the midst of the garden, and the tree of the
knowledge of Righteousness and evil.

 

Notice the Tree of Life.

 

Notice the tree of evil.

 

Notice the warning against the tree that teaches evil as the
Gods.



Genesis 2:17

But of the tree of the knowledge of Righteousness and evil you
must not eat, for starting with the day you eat of it, dying
you will die.

 

Evil cuts you off from Yahweh and Life. Remember?

I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8, 10

4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh
was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

10 In this the Children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice Righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not love his neighbor!

 

Cain, Adam and Eve, as the religions, chose to be evil as the
Gods.

Genesis 3:5, 1-5

5 For He knows that in the day you eat of it, your eyes will
be  opened,  and  you  will  be  as  Gods  (elohim),  knowing
Righteousness  and  evil.

1 Now the serpent was more subtle and crafty than any beast of
the field which Yahweh had made. And she said to the woman;
Has Yahweh indeed said: You shall not eat of every tree of the
garden?



2 And the woman said to the serpent; We may eat the fruit of
the trees of the garden;

3 But of the fruit of the tree which is in the midst of the
garden, Yahweh has said: You shall not eat it, nor shall you
touch it, or you will die.

4 And the serpent said to the woman; You will not surely die.

5 For He knows that in the day you eat of it, your eyes will
be  opened,  and  you  will  be  as  Gods  (elohim),  knowing
Righteousness  and  evil.

 

Verse 1: Now the serpent…

 

Did you know the word Vatican means divining serpent.

 

The word “Vatican” literally means “Divining Serpent,” and is
derived from Vatis = Diviner and Can = Serpent. Vatican City
and St. Peter’s Basilica were built on the ancient pagan site
called in Latin vaticanus mons or vaticanus collis, which
means  hill  or  mountain  of  prophecy.  —Google  search  under
“Vatican meaning”.

 

The  Vatican,  the  Roman  Catholic  Church  leaders  of  the
religions of the earth, teaches the same message taught by the
serpent in Genesis 3:1-5. All the world and all religions are
worshipping Gods: evil, war-raging, evil as the Gods, as Cain.

 

Cain chose to continue to be evil as the Gods.



Genesis 4:6-7

6 So Yahweh said to Cain: Why are you angry? Why are you
downcast?

7 If you do Righteousness, will you not be acceptable? And if
you do not do Righteousness, sin is crouching at your door.
The desire to sin is with you, but you must overcome it!

 

Verse 7: sin.

 

Cain chose to practice sin as the Gods.

 

Sin, evil as the Gods, brings anger, hatred, fighting and
wars. Sin cuts you, or anyone, off from Yahweh and Life.

Genesis 3:22

Then Yahweh said: Behold, the man has become like one who has
begun to know Righteousness and evil. And now, he must not be
allowed to put out his hand and also take of the Tree of Life,
and eat, and live forever.

 

Compare:

Isayah 59:1-2

1 Behold, Yahweh’s Hand is not shortened, that it cannot save;
nor His Ear heavy, that it cannot hear.

2 But your own iniquities have separated you from your Father;
and your own sins have caused Him to hide His Face from you,
so He will not listen.



 

Did you see that? Sin, the breaking of Yahweh’s Laws, cuts
anyone off from Yahweh and Life.

 

You, the world, all belong to whom you obey.

Romans 6:16

Do you not know that to whom you yield yourselves as servants
to obey, his servants you are whom you obey—whether of sin,
which  leads  to  death,  or  of  obedience,  which  leads  to
Righteousness?

I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8, 10

4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh
was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

10 In this the Children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice Righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not love his neighbor!

 

Did you notice verses 8 and 9?

 

You, the world and all who practice sin, belong to Satan and
her Gods.

 



Warning!

Genesis 2:16-17

16 And Yahweh commanded the man, saying: Of every tree of the
garden you may freely eat;

17 But of the tree of the knowledge of Righteousness and evil
you must not eat, for starting with the day you eat of it,
dying you will die.

 

Warning!

Deuteronomy 30:15-19

15 See, I have set before you this day Life by Righteousness,
and death by evil; destruction—

16 In that I command you this day to love Yahweh your Father,
by walking in all His Ways, by keeping His Laws, His Statutes,
and His Judgments, so that you may live and multiply, and so
Yahweh your Father may bless you in the land which you go in
to possess.

17 But if your heart turns away, and you are not obedient, and
you are drawn away to submit to Gods (elohim), to worship them
by serving them—

18 I declare to you this day that you will surely perish; you
will not prolong your days in the land which you cross over
the Yardan to possess.

19 I call heaven and earth as witnesses against you this day,
that I have set before you Life and death, blessings and
curses. Therefore choose Life, so both you and your children
may live.

 



Did you notice verses 17 and 18?

Deuteronomy 30:17-18

17 But if your heart turns away, and you are not obedient, and
you are drawn away to submit to Gods (elohim), to worship them
by serving them—

18 I declare to you this day that you will surely perish; you
will not prolong your days in the land which you cross over
the Yardan to possess.

 

Warning!

I Corinthians 6:9-10

9 Do you not know that the unrighteous will not inherit the
Kingdom  of  Yahweh?  Do  not  deceive  yourselves.  Neither
fornicators, nor God worshipers (worshipers of elohim), nor
adulterers, nor men who commit sexual perversions with boys,
nor men who commit sexual perversions with other men,

10 Nor thieves, nor covetous, nor drunkards, nor revilers, nor
extortioners, will inherit the Kingdom of Yahweh.

 

These sins are practiced by the God worshipping Christians and
Catholics. They also teach evil as the Gods to all the world
through the courts; the Supreme Courts of America and others.
God worship is also taught via television—which goes into
every home; bedrooms, living rooms, kitchens, bathrooms. Cell
phones put the Internet, another tool used by Satan, in the
palm of your hand. Theatres are houses of the Gods, as well as
the  churches  and  other  places  of  God  worship.  They  all
worship, serve, and practice evil as the Gods.

 



They  do  not  worship,  serve,  and  practice  Yahweh’s
Righteousness, the very thing Yahshua Messiah said to seek
first.

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
Righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

Mattithyah 4:4

But He answered, and said; It is written: Man does not live by
bread alone, but by every Word that proceeds out of the mouth
of Yahweh.

 

The 4,199 religions teach the big lie to all nations that the
Roman Catholic Church taught them. That lie being: the Savior
did away with Yahweh’s Laws of Righteousness.

 

What a lie, and because of their desire to sin, Genesis 4:7,
they go the way of Cain as does the Roman Catholic Church.

 

Yahshua Messiah exposes this lie in the following verses.

Mattithyah 5:16-18

16 Let your light so shine before men, so they may see your
Righteous works, and glorify your Father Who is in heaven.

17 Do not even think that I have come to destroy the Law or
the  Prophets;  I  have  not  come  to  destroy  them,  but  to
establish  them.

18 For truly I say to you; Unless heaven and earth pass away,
one yodh—the smallest of the letters—will in no way pass from



the Laws, until all things are perfected.

 

The Tree of Life

The Tree of Death

 

Yahshua Messiah’s Words:

 

Mattithyah 7:12-17

12 Therefore, all things you want men to do to you, do the
same to them, for this is the teaching of the Law and the
Prophets.

13 Enter in through the narrow gate; for wide is the gate and
broad is the way that leads to destruction, and many are those
who go that way.

14 Because straight is the gate, and narrow is the way which
leads to Life, and few there are who find it.

15  Beware  of  false  prophets  who  come  to  you  in  sheep’s
clothing, but inwardly they are ravening wolves.

16 You will know them by their fruits. Do men gather grapes
from thorns, or figs from thistles?

17  Likewise,  every  Righteous  tree  brings  forth  Righteous
fruit; but a tree of evil brings forth fruit of iniquity.

 

The Roman Catholic Church and all Christians teach that it’s
impossible to keep the Laws of Righteousness.

 



Yahshua Messiah exposes their lies for you:

Mattithyah 7:18-23

18 A Righteous tree cannot bring forth fruit of iniquity, nor
can a tree of evil bring forth fruits of Righteousness.

19 Every tree which does not bring forth Righteous fruit is
cut down, and cast into the fire.

20 Therefore, by their fruits you will know them.

21 Not everyone who says to Me; Teacher! Teacher! will enter
into the Kingdom of Yahweh, but only he who does the will of
My Father Who is in heaven.

22 Many will say to Me in that day; Teacher! Teacher! Have we
not prophesied in Your Name, and cast out demons in Your Name,
and in Your Name performed many wonderful works?

23 But then I will declare to them; I never knew you. Get away
from Me, you who practice iniquity.

Mattithyah 12:33-37

33 Either make the tree Righteous and its fruit Righteous, or
else make the tree evil and its fruit iniquity; for a tree is
known by its fruit!

34 Brood of vipers! How can you, being evil, speak Righteous
things? For out of the abundance of the heart the mouth truly
speaks.

35 A Righteous man, from the Righteous treasure of the heart,
brings forth Righteous things; but an evil man, from the evil
treasure, brings forth evil things.

36 And I say to you: That every word against the Work that men
will speak, they will give account for it in the day of
sentencing;



37 For by your words you will be justified, or by your words
you will be condemned!

 

Did you just notice the word Righteous?

 

Compare Yahshua Messiah’s Words and the words of the Apostles.
You will see the lies of 4,199 religions exposed and notice to
whom the religions belong.

 

Read First
 

Revelation 12:9

And the great dragon was cast out, that old serpent, called
the devil, and Satan, who deceives the whole world. She was
cast out into the earth, and her angels were cast out with
her.

 

Compare now:

I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8, 10

4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh



was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

10 In this the Children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice Righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not love his neighbor!

 

None of the 4,199 religions practices Yahweh’s Righteousness.
They all practice war.

Revelation 22:12-14

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they may have
right to the Tree of Life, and may enter in through the gates
into the City.

 

Wow! Can you believe that? You should believe it, and you
should repent now for following those who do not practice and
teach Righteousness, because only those who practice Yahweh’s
Righteousness will be given the Gift of Life Eternal.

Revelation 22:15-16

15 For outside are dogs, and sorcerers, and whoremongers, and
murderers, and worshipers of Gods (elohim) and everyone who
professes to love, yet practices breaking the Laws.

16 I, Yahshua, have sent My Messenger to testify to you these
things in the congregations of The House of Yahweh. I am the
Root and the Offspring of David, and the Bright and Morning
Star.

 



The Gods and their worshippers all teach the practice of sin
in  their  houses  of  Gods,  in  their  homes,  schools  and
businesses.

 

They all belong to the devil.

I Yahchanan 3:7-8

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh
was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

 

Unless You Repent
 

Acts 3:19

Repent therefore, and be converted, that your sins may be
blotted  out;  that  times  of  refreshing  may  come  from  the
Presence of Yahweh.

 

Did you notice your sins are not forgiven unless and until you
repent and convert.

I Yahchanan 2:4

He who says: I know Him, but does not keep His Laws, is a
liar, and the Truth is not in him.

 



Unless you repent:

Luke 13:5, 3, 2-5

5 I tell you, No! But unless you repent, you will all likewise
perish!

3 I tell you, No! But unless you repent you will all likewise
perish!

2 But Yahshua, rebuking, said to them: Do you think that these
Galileans were sinners above every other Galilean, because
they suffered such things?

3 I tell you, No! But unless you repent you will all likewise
perish!

4 Or those eighteen on whom the tower in Siloam fell and
killed them, do you think that they were sinners above every
man who lived in Yerusalem?

5 I tell you, No! But unless you repent, you will all likewise
perish!

 

Unless you repent:

Deuteronomy 30: 17-18

17 But if your heart turns away, and you are not obedient, and
you are drawn away to submit to Gods (elohim), to worship them
by serving them—

18 I declare to you this day that you will surely perish;

 



Your Gods, The God,

The Houses of Gods

Cannot Save You

Nor Can They Save

Damascus
 

Isayah 17:1

The burden of Damascus: Behold, Damascus will cease from being
a city; it will be a ruinous heap.

 

In  that  day;  that  is,  that  time  period,  you  will  see
desolation.

Isayah 17:9

In that day his strong cities will be like a forsaken bough,
and  an  outermost  branch,  which  they  left  because  of  the
children of Israyl; and there will be desolation.

 

Remember the word desolation!

 

We  are  in  the  prophesied  time  period  when  this  Prophecy,



Isayah 17:1 will be fulfilled: Damascus first, and then all
nations.

 

That time period is shown by the Savior, Yahshua Messiah, to
be the worst time of trouble; the worst of everything, in
fact, the worst in mankind’s history.

 

Read about this time period first in Daniyl.

Daniyl 12:1

And at that time, one who is like Yahweh will stand up at
Abel; Yisrayl, the Great Priest, who stands at Abel to teach
Yahweh’s Just, Perfect Laws to the children of Your People;
and there will be a time of trouble, such as never was since
there was a nation to that same time. And at that time, Your
People will be delivered, everyone who will be found written
in The Book of Life.

 

Now compare Yahshua Messiah’s Warning in:

Mattithyah 24:21-22

21 For then will be Great Tribulation, such as has not come to
pass since the beginning of the world to this time—no, nor
ever will be.

22 And unless those days were shortened, there would no flesh
be  saved;  but  for  the  Elect’s  sake,  those  days  will  be
shortened.

 



The Elect
 

You read it in:

Revelation 22:14

Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they may have right
to the Tree of Life, and may enter in through the gates into
the City.

 

These  Prophecies  are  speaking  of  this  time  period,  this
generation.

Mattithyah 24:33-34

33 In the same way, when you see all these things, know that
His coming and The End of the Ages are near, at the very door.

34 Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away,
until all these things are fulfilled.

 

The generation of the nuclear bombs that will darken the sun
were not around until this generation. Yahshua said they would
be in this generation of the nuclear bombs that will darken
the sun. And in this same generation, notice:

Mattithyah 24:29

Immediately, but after the Great Tribulation of those days
will the sun be darkened, and the moon will not give her
light, and the stars will fall from heaven, and the powers of
the heavens will be shaken.

 



These bombs got their start only in recent years; in fact,
1934. 1934 started that generation of the nuclear bombs that
will darken the sun. Remember the year 1934, the start of the
nuclear bombs, Mattithyah 24:29.

 

Leo Szilard – Patenting the Atomic Bomb

Hungarian  physicist,  Leo  Szilard  was  the  first  person  to
conceive of the nuclear chain reaction and the atomic bomb. He
was  noted  for  his  contributions  to  the  fields  of
thermodynamics,  biophysics,  nuclear  physics,  and  the
development  of  atomic  energy.

 

Leo Szilard was part of the group of scientists that invented
the atomic bomb as part of the Manhattan Project.

 

Leo Szilard – Nuclear Chain Reaction Patent:

On July 4, 1934 Leo Szilard filed the first patent application
for  the  method  of  producing  a  nuclear  chain  reaction  aka
nuclear explosion. His British patent included a description
of a “neutron induced chain reactions to create explosions”,
and the concept of critical mass. The patent was given to the
British War Office as part of the war effort.

nuclearweaponarchive.org

 

The  bombs  are  a  result  of  a  knowledge  increase,  also
prophesied  for  this  generation.

 

Read now.



Daniyl 12:1, 4

1 And at that time, one who is like Yahweh will stand up at
Abel; Yisrayl, the Great Priest, who stands at Abel to teach
Yahweh’s Just, Perfect Laws to the children of Your People;
and there will be a time of trouble, such as never was since
there was a nation to that same time. And at that time, Your
People will be delivered, everyone who will be found written
in The Book of Life.

4 But you, O Daniyl, shut up the words, and seal the book to
the time of The End; many will run to and fro, and knowledge
will be increased.

 

Verse 1: your people?

 

You read it.

Revelation 22:14

Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they may have right
to the Tree of Life, and may enter in through the gates into
the City.

I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8, 10

4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh
was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

10 In this the Children of Yahweh and the children of the



devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice Righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not love his neighbor!

 

The knowledge increase took mankind from the horse and buggy
to flying faster than sound in that generation (Mattithyah
24:33-34).

 

The knowledge increase also started in 1934. Please remember
that. The nuclear bombs started in 1934, which began “that
generation”. The increase in knowledge shown in Daniyl 12:4,
also started in 1934.

 

Read it. Believe it.

 

The Evolution of the Modern Computer. An Open Source Graphical
History (1934 to 1950)

This is the home of the Computer Evolution File. This file
attempts to provide a comprehensive graphical representation
of the evolution of the modern computer for the period 1934 to
1950.

virtualtravelog.net

 

Yahshua Messiah was shown the bomb that will darken the sun
in, as He called it, for that generation.

Mattithyah 24:29, 33-34

29 Immediately, but after the Great Tribulation of those days
will the sun be darkened, and the moon will not give her



light, and the stars will fall from heaven, and the powers of
the heavens will be shaken.

33 In the same way, when you see all these things, know that
His coming and The End of the Ages are near, at the very door.

34 Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away,
until all these things are fulfilled.

 

Yahweh’s Prophet Daniyl was shown the greatest time of trouble
and the increase in knowledge for this same generation only.
Then Daniyl was shown the warning going out to all the world
in this generation by Yahweh’s Two Witnesses.

 

See now.

Daniyl 12:1, 4-7

1 And at that time, one who is like Yahweh will stand up at
Abel; Yisrayl, the Great Priest, who stands at Abel to teach
Yahweh’s Just, Perfect Laws to the children of Your People;
and there will be a time of trouble, such as never was since
there was a nation to that same time. And at that time, Your
People will be delivered, everyone who will be found written
in The Book of Life.

4 But you, O Daniyl, shut up the words, and seal the book to
the time of The End; many will run to and fro, and knowledge
will be increased.

5 Then I, Daniyl, looked; and behold, there stood two others,
one on this side of the bank of the river, and the other on
that side of the bank of the river.

6 And said to the man clothed in linen, who on that future day
is teaching: How long will it be to the end of these wonders?



7 Then I heard the man clothed in linen, who on that future
day is teaching, when he held up his right hand and his left
hand toward heaven, and vowed by Him Who lives forever, that:
It will be for a time, times, and a half [or three and one-
half years], when Yahweh will have accomplished pouring out
His Power through His Holy People, all these things will be
finished.

 

These two others are shown to be two brothers, whom Yahweh
calls His Witnesses, by Yahweh’s Prophet Isayah and by Yahshua
Messiah in Revelation 11.

 

Read this now.

Isayah 43:28

Therefore, I will dissolve the Levitical Priesthood; and will
give Yaaqob to the curse, and Yisrayl to reproaches.

Isayah 44:1-8

1 Yet now hear, O Yaaqob My Servant, and Yisrayl whom I have
chosen,

2 This is what Yahweh says, Who made you and formed you from
the womb, Who will help you: Do not be afraid, Yaaqob My
Servant and Yeshurun; Beloved Yisrayl, whom I have appointed.

3 For I will pour water upon him who is thirsty, and floods
upon the dry ground; I will pour out My Spirit upon your seed,
and My blessing upon your offspring.

4 They will spring up among the grass, as willows by the water
courses.

5 One will say; I belong to Yahweh, and the same will call
himself with the name of Yaaqob. The other will subscribe with



his hand, and write; I belong to Yahweh, and surname himself
with the name of Yisrayl.

6 This is what Yahweh, the King of Israyl, and Redeemer,
Yahweh our Father, says: I am the First, and I am the Last,
and except for Me there is no source of power!

7 And Who, as I, will foretell, and set it in order for Me,
since I appointed the ancient people? And the things which are
coming, and will come, let them foretell them.

8 Do not fear, nor be afraid. Have I not told you from that
time, and have declared; You are My Witnesses! Is there a
source of power except Me? Truly, there is no other Rock; I
know not one.

 

The Same Two
 

Revelation 11:3

And I will give to My Two Witnesses to perform their Prophetic
offices, and they will foretell events about the one thousand
two hundred and sixty days (42 months; three and one-half
years) , those cast about with darkness.

 

Notice verse 3: the time period, 3½ years, is the warning
brought forth by the Two Witnesses, showing the last 3½ years.
This time period will be the worst ever.

 

Compare:

Daniel 12:5, 7, Amplified Bible



5 Then I, Daniel, looked, and behold, there stood two others,
the one on the brink of the river on this side and the other
on the brink of the river on that side.

7 And I heard the man clothed in linen, who was above the
waters of the river, when he held up his right and his left
hand toward the heavens and swore by Him Who lives forever
that it shall be for a time, times and a half a time [or three
and  one-half  years];  and  when  they  have  made  an  end  of
shattering and crushing the power of the holy people, all
these things shall be finished.

Daniyl 12:5, 7, Book of Yahweh

5 Then I, Daniyl, looked; and behold, there stood two others,
one on this side of the bank of the river, and the other on
that side of the bank of the river.

7 Then I heard the man clothed in linen, who on that future
day is teaching, when he held up his right hand and his left
hand toward heaven, and vowed by Him Who lives forever, that:
It will be for a time, times, and a half [or three and one-
half years], when Yahweh will have accomplished pouring out
His Power through His Holy People, all these things will be
finished.

 

Remember the Two Witnesses are brothers.

Isayah 44:1-2, 5-8

1 Yet now hear, O Yaaqob My Servant, and Yisrayl whom I have
chosen,

2 This is what Yahweh says, Who made you and formed you from
the womb, Who will help you: Do not be afraid, Yaaqob My
Servant and Yeshurun; Beloved Yisrayl, whom I have appointed.

5 One will say; I belong to Yahweh, and the same will call



himself with the name of Yaaqob. The other will subscribe with
his hand, and write; I belong to Yahweh, and surname himself
with the name of Yisrayl.

6 This is what Yahweh, the King of Israyl, and Redeemer,
Yahweh our Father, says: I am the First, and I am the Last,
and except for Me there is no source of power!

7 And Who, as I, will foretell, and set it in order for Me,
since I appointed the ancient people? And the things which are
coming, and will come, let them foretell them.

8 Do not fear, nor be afraid. Have I not told you from that
time, and have declared; You are My Witnesses! Is there a
source of power except Me? Truly, there is no other Rock; I
know not one.

 

The job assigned or ordained for the Two Witnesses is to warn
about The End or that generation of the nuclear bombs that
will darken the sun.

 

Mattithyah 24:29, 33-34

29 Immediately, but after the Great Tribulation of those days
will the sun be darkened, and the moon will not give her
light, and the stars will fall from heaven, and the powers of
the heavens will be shaken.

33 In the same way, when you see all these things, know that
His coming and The End of the Ages are near, at the very door.

34 Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away,
until all these things are fulfilled.

 

The Two Witnesses foretell the events of that generation,



warning the whole world.

Revelation 11:1-3

1 And there was given me a reed for writing; a pen, so that I
could testify that they have rejected Righteous Judgment, and
they walk in crooked ways. And the Malak stood, saying: Rise,
for the Judgment against they who worship at the temple of
their Gods, and its altar, and its confines; is at hand.

2 But the court which is outside the temple leave out, and
measure it not; for it is given to the nations. And the holy
city they will tread under foot three and one-half years.

3  And  I  will  give  to  My  Two  Witnesses  to  perform  their
Prophetic offices, and they will foretell events about the one
thousand two hundred and sixty days, those cast about with
darkness.

 

The youngest of the Two Witnesses was born in the year 1934;
the same year that knowledge was increased and the bombs of
mass destruction started.

 

Yahweh’s Warning and Call, that He is now sending out to all
nations, by The House of Yahweh (Revelation 22:16) established
by Yahweh’s Witnesses, is actually giving anyone who desires
Righteousness an opportunity to repent and become a part of
Yahweh’s Work. The Warning and Call are going out as the 4,199
religions make their plans for the final war of this present
prophesied generation.

 

As Damascus goes, so will go all nations.

 



Read one more time.

Isayah 17:1, 11-14

1 The burden of Damascus: Behold, Damascus will cease from
being a city; it will be a ruinous heap.

11 In the day you will make your plants grow; in the morning
you will make your seed to flourish; but the harvest will be a
heap of ruins in the day of grief and desperate sorrow.

12 Woe to the multitude of many people, who make a noise like
the roaring of the seas; and woe to the rushing of nations
that make a rushing like the rushing of mighty waters!

13 The nations will rush to their destruction like so many
rushed to their destruction before them; for Yahweh has turned
away from them. They will flee far off, and they will be
separated like the chaff is separated from the wheat at The
House of Yahweh with the chaff blown before the wind, blown by
every wind of doctrine.

14 Then behold in the evening, trouble! Before the morning
comes, he is no more! This is the portion of those who plunder
others; the allotment to those who rob others.

Isayah 17:9

In that day his strong cities will be like a forsaken bough,
and  an  outermost  branch,  which  they  left  because  of  the
children of Israyl; and there will be desolation.

 

Verse 9: Did you notice the word desolation?

 

Compare:

Daniyl 9:26



And after the sixty-two weeks Messiah will be cut off, without
a successor; and the people of the prince that will come will
destroy the city and the sanctuary; and its end will be with a
flood; and unto the end of the war desolations are determined.

 

Verse 26, The End?

Daniyl 12:4-10

4 But you, O Daniyl, shut up the words, and seal the book to
the time of The End; many will run to and fro, and knowledge
will be increased.

5 Then I, Daniyl, looked; and behold, there stood two others,
one on this side of the bank of the river, and the other on
that side of the bank of the river.

6 And said to the man clothed in linen, who on that future day
is teaching: How long will it be to the end of these wonders?

7 Then I heard the man clothed in linen, who on that future
day is teaching, when he held up his right hand and his left
hand toward heaven, and vowed by Him Who lives forever, that:
It will be for a time, times, and a half, when Yahweh will
have  accomplished  pouring  out  His  Power  through  His  Holy
People, all these things will be finished.

8 So I heard, but I did not understand. Then I said; O my
ruler, what will be the end of these things?

9 But he said: Go your way, Daniyl, for the words are closed
up and sealed until the time of The End.

10 Many will be purified, and made white, and tried; tested;
but the wicked will do wickedly; and none of the wicked will
understand, but the wise will understand.

 



The  wicked—those  4,198  religions  all  deceived  (Revelation
12:9)—are all being led into wars by the city that sits on
seven hills, the leader of:

Revelation 17:18

And the woman whom you saw, is that great city which reigns
over the kings of the earth.

 

Yahweh’s Warning to you:

Revelation 18:4-5

4 And I heard another voice from heaven, saying: Come out of
her, My People, so that you do not partake in her sins, and so
that you do not receive of her plagues,

5  For  her  sins  have  reached  unto  heaven,  and  Yahweh  has
remembered her iniquities!

Revelation 22:12-16

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they may have
right to the Tree of Life, and may enter in through the gates
into the City.

15 For outside are dogs, and sorcerers, and whoremongers, and
murderers, and worshipers of Gods (elohim) and everyone who
professes to love, yet practices breaking the Laws.

16 I, Yahshua, have sent My Messenger to testify to you these
things in the congregations of The House of Yahweh. I am the
Root and the Offspring of David, and the Bright and Morning
Star.



 

Call, write or email for the complete Prophecy of this great
destruction, in this generation.

 

Act in all earnestness, because this generation started in
1934, so we are in the end part now.

 

May Yahweh bless your understanding.

 

Love, True Love,

 

 

Yisrayl Hawkins

Yahwehsbranch.com


